
SEASON 3 EP 10:

HANNAH
I usually fuck football players but 
now I’m fucking the school weirdo.

ADAM
The school weirdo?

HANNAH
And I’m a cheerleader and you 
thought so much about fucking me 
before.

ADAM
I thought you were a hedge fund 
manager’s wife.

HANNAH
No, no, I’m Kim. And I usually fuck 
football players but it turns out 
the school weirdo has an even 
bigger dick than a football player 
you fucking weirdo.

ADAM
I’m not the fucking school weirdo.

HANNAH
What?

ADAM
You can’t change roles in the 
middle of everything it doesn’t 
make any fucking narrative sense.

HANNAH
Ok, so now that you’re in a play 
you’re an expert on what makes 
narrative sense?-

ADAM
-Hannah what the fuck-

HANNAH
-I’m like a writer too ya know. 
What? I was trying to do something 
you like, like have sex the way we 
used to. Why are you getting so mad 
at me?



ADAM
What do you mean “the way we used 
to”? You don’t like the way we do 
it now?

HANNAH
I mean, do you? You used to have 
all these ideas about me being a 
little street slut or like an 
orphan with a disease or you said I 
was like a woman with a baby’s body 
or something. I was just trying to 
do it the way we used to, the way 
sex always was for us.

ADAM
It wasn’t creepy and thought 
through like this, it was coming to 
us in the moment.

HANNAH
I don’t have ideas like that. I was 
just doing your ideas. I was just 
doing sex the way you wanted to.

ADAM
Jesus, Hannah, fuck, the second I 
cum I have no fucking idea what I 
said. I’m not planning anything. 
But you were outside yourself, you 
were outside your body watching 
everything.

HANNAH
So? What does it matter? If you’re 
getting what you want what do you 
care if I’m like in my body? You 
can’t be like the body police.

ADAM
You have an old idea of who I am. 
Sex was a thing that kept me from 
drinking that’s why I fucked women 
I met in bars or whatever.

HANNAH
Well was it like that with all of 
them? Like the games and the ideas 
and the being different.
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ADAM
Fuck yeah, yeah it was, and it was 
like that with us for a while too 
but then we fell in love and then I 
just wanted to have sex with just 
you as us, just fuck and be sweet, 
or whatever. The sex we were having 
was working for you, I’m fucking 
sorry, I didn’t realize I was 
disappointing you so badly.

HANNAH
That’s not what I mean.

ADAM
Was it not?

HANNAH
No.

ADAM
You think I’m some angry fucking 
sociopath who wants to meet older 
women in bars and intimidate them 
into fucking me? Because I could do 
that but I have a job to do now. 
I’m trying to focus. I’m not here 
to fill up your life with fucking 
stories for your fucking twitter.

HANNAH
I get it. I have a job too.

ADAM
It’s not the same thing.

HANNAH
Really? That’s crazy.

ADAM
I can’t do this. I have to focus. 
Ray said I could stay with him for 
a while.

HANNAH
Wait, what? You’re gonna go stay 
with Ray for a while?

ADAM
Just during the rehearsal process 
so I can just think about the play 
and not have to deal with all this 
drama.
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HANNAH
What drama? This is just me.

ADAM
Exactly.

HANNAH
I don’t get it. You didn’t even 
care about the play.

ADAM
But here’s the thing, I did, I do. 
It feels amazing to finally care 
about something. It feels amazing 
and scary and I’ll always regret it 
if I don’t give myself a chance to 
just do it, all the way.

HANNAH
Ugh, so this is like Field of 
Dreams.

ADAM
Well, it’s not a joke to me.

HANNAH
I didn’t say it was.

ADAM
I’m sorry, I have to go.

(He goes to give her a kiss. She clasps on)

ADAM (CONT’D)
Hannah. Fuck.
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